The Office of the
Huron County Engineer
Lee E. Tansey, P.E., P.S.

November 6, 2019

Mr. David Fowler
Swift Current

89 Main Street
Yarmouth, ME 04096

Dear Mr. Fowler;

We are once again following up on the Crossroads Wind Farm located in Greenwich Township, Huron
County, Ohio. Swift Current has not submitted a Road Use Maintenance Agreement (RUMA) for review
since a preliminary RUMA was submitted in October of 2018. Our last request for the RUMA was in a
letter dated August 28, 2019. We received a letter response from Matthew Birchby on September 5,
2019 stating that the project will use only state routes and that a draft RUMA will be submitted within a
week. We still have not received any documents.

Our office is responsible for maintaining the local infrastructure and making sound fiscal decisions for
the tax payers of Huron County. A RUMA is designed to protect the local road system and is not only for
oversized or overweight vehicles, but it is for all traffic associated with the project. We would like to
know what measures are being taken to prevent and monitor construction traffic from using our local
road system until a RUMA is in place. In addition, we have not been provided any type construction
schedule.

Lee Tansey, P.E., P.S.
Huron County Engineer

CC: Matt Birchby — Swift Current
Randal L. Strickler, Chief Assistant Prosecutor, Huron County Prosecutor’s Office
Greenwich Township Trustees
Huron County Commissioners
Huron County Sheriff
Ohio Power Siting Board
Nino Vitale — Representative Ohio House, District 85

150 Jefferson Street  Norwalk, Ohio 44857 (419) 668-1997
www.huroncountyengineer.org
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